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June 13, 2013 XCG File No. 5-2298-06-01 

 

Mr. Jeffrey Lee 

Research Policy Analyst - Air 

Environmental Policy 

Town of Oakville  

1225 Trafalgar Road 

Oakville, ON  L6H 0H3 

Re: Final Report - Peer Review – Phase 2 Review of Complete Application - 

Bronte Asphalt Plant Oakville Health Protection Air Quality By-Law 

Application for Approval  

Dear Mr. Lee: 

XCG Consultants Ltd. (XCG) has completed the review of the Technical Memorandum 

dated June 10, 2013 prepared by Golder Associates (Golder)  entitled  “Response to Peer 

Review – Phase 2 of Complete Application – Bronte Asphalt Plant, Oakville Health 

Protection Air Quality By-Law Application for Approval” (the Memorandum).   

The Memorandum adequately addresses the peer review comments prepared by 

XCG dated May 21, 2013. The Memorandum provides the requested clarification on 

several points and includes a revised Land Use zoning Designation plan. No additional 

modelling or revision of emissions quantified was required in order to address the peer 

review comments. 

Based on the modelling results as presented in the “Oakville Health Protection Air 

Quality By-Law (HPAQB) Application for Approval dated April 2013 (Version 3)”, 

submitted by Dufferin Construction Company, a division of Holcim (Canada) Inc. 

(Applicant), for the Bronte Asphalt Plant located at 731 Third Line in Oakville, Ontario 

(the Facility), the Facility does not significantly affect air quality in the existing airshed, 

as the facility induced Fine Particulate Matter (FPM) concentrations are less than 

0.2 micrograms per cubic metres annually, the criterion defined by the Oakville Health 

Protection Air Quality By-Law 

Respectfully submitted, 

XCG CONSULTANTS LTD. 

 
Pamela Cameron, B.A.Sc., P.Eng., EP(CEA), QPRA  

Associate 

 

Sent via Email: jlee@oakville.ca 


